
Facility Committee Meeting Notes 
Thursday, January 7, 6:00 pm 

 
Attendees:  John Polzin, Rory Meyer, Matt Polzin, Jeff 
Smrecek, Doreen Treuden, Tom Bush, Jim Haak, Jeff 
Winkler 
 

1. Coaches Review of Previous Season:   
Rory Meyer, Volleyball Coach – Nice improvements with the new 
nets that are lighter and easier to install and take down.  Permanent  
lines on the new large gymnasium floor are very helpful for 
Volleyball.  Concerned about current and future solutions for 
equipment storage. 

 
Matt Polzin, Cross-Country and Track Coach – Nice improvements 
made to track complex.  Future needs would be updated pole vault 
and high jump mats.  Track uniforms will be updated from activity 
money. 
 
Jeff Smercek, Representing Baseball– Homerun fence needs to be 
reviewed for any safety concerns.  Weeds in warning track are an 
issue – this is being addressed by the grounds people.  Watering 
the field would offer a softer and possibly safer playing surface.  
Lack of storage at the field for baseball equipment.  New dugouts 
would modernize the field and also offer an opportunity to add 
storage space.  Addition of lights would allow games to be played 
later in the day. 
 
John Polzin, Representing Softball – Addition of lights would allow 
games to be played later in the day.  Watering the field would offer 
a softer and possibly safer playing surface.  The need of an 
additional “practice/JV” field. 

 
    
ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING:  HVAC System review and discussion.  Safe & 
Secure Entrance review and discussion. 
 
 
 


